Palo Alto-Mountain View Chapter Board Meeting
Minutes from March 3, 2018

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 10:04 am by President Sherman, in Los Altos at Al Ward’s State Farm office. Also in attendance were D. Kocharhook, L. Valencia, J. Harris, D. Morley, M. Tabry, Eliot Rubinof, John Wanless, and B. Howd.  S. Abel and was also present; John Hinkle was absent. 

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous monthly board meeting were unanimously approved, after one minor correction.

VP Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  The financial status of the chapter remains good.

Music Report:  The planned podcast has had to be deferred because the radio show host is sick.  Dave K. will let us know when it can be rescheduled.

Chapter Development Report:  Weekly attendance OK.  Two new candidates for membership. It was agreed that thank-you notes need to be sent out to all the old members who participate in our Spring show. 

Marketing Report:  Jeff has updated the website.  He will also check the email list to see if show announcements are being emailed to all previous online ticket buyers, and make sure this happens.

Program Report:  John has finalized the quartet questionnaire, ready to send out to members. 

Reports were unanimously approved as submitted.

Old Business
Valentine Report – fewer valentines ordered than last year (49?), but income exceeded the conservative income estimate in the budget ($2500 budget, $3303 actual).  

The chapter signed up for the GigSalad online gig-booking site, at $19.95/month.  One Singing Valentine was ordered through it, which more than paid for the 1st month.  Board agreed to keep it for now.  We’ll need to check the wording of our description to make sure it lists availability of chorus as well as quartets.  

Riser Project:  The risers have been ordered, and are scheduled to arrive at church on Tuesday, March 13.  The shed has arrived at Lowes, but we’ve refused immediate delivery because we don’t want to put it together in the rain.  Larry Valencia has scheduled it for delivery on Thursday, March 15, so we can it put together as soon as possible after the show. Moving of all our stuff into it from the storage container still has to be organized.
Pickup of our existing risers from the church and delivery to our storage room at Cubberly is scheduled for this afternoon, March 3, along with transport of the old risers there to the recycling center.  Dave K. has the truck now. 

Spring Show March 10:  Not enough tickets sold yet to break even, let alone fill the theater for both performances.  About 90 sold now.  We discussed whether we should cancel one or both shows.  This didn’t seem feasible or desirable, with all the preparations we’ve already made.  The board voted unanimously to continue with the present plans, including the afterglow, but emphasize even more to members the need to work to sell tickets.  The afterglow will be at the restaurant behind Applebee’s on Saratoga. 

Vocal Clinic, planned for May 17- June 28:  Coming along well, but we need to get more people involved, so there’s not so much load on Jerry for organization.

Promotion of quartet singing:  Discussed further, after mention above.  John Wanless will distribute to members by email and by paper copy, planned for the last Thursday in March.

A Cappela U:  We could join this one-day Bay Area Showcase program for outreach to girls to introduce them to harmony singing.  This could take a variety of forms, as outlined in a Mar. 1 email from Julie Starr to Jim Sherman.  Significant assistance from us would be needed to open up the program to boys, such as providing leadership for section work and personnel contacts with local school teachers and choir directors.  Or some of us could merely show up to help, see how it works, and plan for more in-depth involvement next year.  This needs further discussion.

New Business

The joint benefit performance with VIH that had been planned for Mar. 8 has been postponed.  The new tentative date is Friday, May 4 at 7 pm.  We’ll continue practicing the songs to sing with VIH for this program.

New Members:  Terry Blumenthal and Daniel Coullahan were discussed, and approved unanimously. It was noted that Daniel had only attended two practices after achieving candidate status, whereas our policies say a candidate should attend three before a vote.  Our vote acknowledged that he had come to several practices (probably at least 5, plus the entire Saturday practice) before he decided to ask for an audition, so we felt we had quite sufficient knowledge of his skills and his commitment, to vote to approve him at this time.

Special member status:  Jim S. discussed the potential of a membership category for people who would be members of the chapter, but not members of the performing chorus.  This is not the same as the current BHS-recognized category of Associate Members, which is intended solely for women, including female chorus directors.  The title “intern” was mentioned.  The board expressed general approval of the concept, but no vote was taken.

Strategic Plan.  We did not discuss this because we forgot to get it on the agenda, and will put it on the agenda for the April meeting. 

Next Board Meeting
The next board meeting will be Saturday April 7, at 10:00 am, at 4546 El Camino Real, Suite B4, the State Farm office at the corner of San Antonio Road and El Camino Real.

Good of the Chapter

ADJOURNMENT at about 12:10 am.

Respectfully submitted

Bob Howd
Secretary
